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September 23, 2024 

 
 
 
Melanie A. Bachman, Esq. 
Executive Director/Staff Attorney 
Connecticut Siting Council 
10 Franklin Square 
New Britain, CT  06051 
 
Re: DOCKET NO. 175 - An application of Cellco Partnership d/b/a Bell Atlantic 

NYNEX Mobile for a Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need 
for the construction, maintenance, and operation of a cellular telecommunications 
facility at the Groton Police Department headquarters, Groton Long Point Road, 
Groton, Connecticut – Certificate Transfer 

 
Dear Attorney Bachman: 

Pursuant to the provisions of Section 16-50k(b) of the General Statutes, Cellco 
Partnership d/b/a Bell Atlantic NYNEX Mobile, now Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless, 
seeks Connecticut Siting Council (“Council”) approval to transfer the Docket No. 175 Certificate 
of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need (the “Certificate”) to Phoenix Partnership LLC.  
Phoenix Partnership LLC understands that it must comply with all terms, limitations and 
conditions contained in the Council’s Docket No. 175 Decision and Order and all subsequent 
Council approvals.  The transfer of the Certificate was not contemplated at any point during or 
prior to the Docket No. 175 proceeding. 

The Chief Executive Officer for Phoenix Partnership LLC is Keith Coppins.  Mr. 
Coppins’ contact information is provided below.  

Keith Coppins, Chief Executive Officer 

Phoenix Partnership LLC 
 110 Washington Avenue 
 North Haven, CT  06473 
 (203) 623-3287 

 
 
 
 
 

KENNETH C. BALDWIN 
 
One State Street 
Hartford, CT 06103 
Main (860) 275-8200 
Fax (860) 275-8299 
kbaldwin@rc.com 
Direct (860) 275-8345 
 
Also admitted in Massachusetts 
and New York 
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We respectfully request that this matter be placed on the next available Council agenda 
for consideration.  Please contact me if you have any questions. 

Sincerely, 

 
Kenneth C. Baldwin 

Copy to: 
Keith Coppins, Chief Executive Officer 
Tim Parks, Real Estate and Regulatory Specialist 
Keith Hedrick, Mayor 


	Sincerely,

